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Issue 11 —   24 Dec 2016 

Our Community, Merry Christmas & Happy News Year 

 

Sunrise Breakfast a great success 
 

Thanks to Mr De Rosa for your hospitality and friendly atmosphere.    
A “shout out” to Harvey Water for being our sponsor for the day 
and our good friends Colin at Red Cross,  and Patrick at Department 

of Child Protection and Family Support, were the cooks on the day.   
Thanks to our local political representatives Nigel and Murray for attending and 
listening to our Community.  
 

As a Community it is clear that these functions are needed so we can continue to 
tell our stories and listen to our fellow community members.   
 

This is a part of our recovery journey together.  It is also a 
great way of us meeting our neighbours and making new 
friends within the Community. 
 

Our next breakfast will be on the 6th January 2017,  
bring your family (see attached). 

 

The Shire this week received some great news in regards to an environmental grant.   
We would like to acknowledge the work put in by Mychelle and the joint Shire Environmen-

tal Working Groups of Harvey and Waroona. 
The grant obtained $55000 in funding for fire affected landowners, to aid in environmental 

recovery activities.  
This is great news and allows the Fire Recovery Working Group and newly appointed NRM 

Officer- Fire Recovery, some much needed funds to go forward with recovery projects. 

Working together brings success 

Hills Group Stay in Touch 

 

The Hills Community Group have been keeping busy 

supporting each other in preparing for this summer 

season. 
 

Recently they came together to discuss the need to 

continually check your firebreaks and what you have 

identified as your emergency exit during an  

emergency.   Sarah also gave a session on First Aid. 
 

Thanks to Fred and Sarah for your continued dedica-

tion to the Community. 

New signs help responders 

 

Feedback following on from the fire showed that emer-

gency responders found it difficult to identify where 

they could obtain water from to fight the fire.  The 

Shire has now adopted new signage that will provide 

direction to the facility and 

on the facility there will be a 

sign per examples.  
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OUR Resilient Community — PreparednessPreparedness  

The Waroona CRC continues to provide information 
and support for a whole range of activities. 
Your community centre has regular activities for the 
whole family. 
Email: wccsdo@westnet.com.au           
Call: 9733 3011  

Get in Touch, Stay in Touch 

Shire of Waroona is located at 52 Hesse Street, Wa-

roona, WA 6215 

Postal Address: PO Box 20,  

Waroona WA 6215 
 

Phone: (08) 9733 7800 

Fax:  (08) 9733 1883 

Email: washire@waroona.wa.gov.au                 

Website: www.waroona.wa.gov.au  

Shire Bush Fire Volunteers  
prepare for fire season 

We Visited you! 
 

The Shire of Waroona in partnership with 

the Red Cross conducted an outreach program in November 

and December to revisit all the fire affected residents, including 

Preston Beach.   

We would like to thank you for sharing your stories and where 

you are in your recovery journey.  The feedback we received 

confidentially is helping us plan how we can continue to sup-

port you into the future.  The Shire would like to acknowledge 

and thank Colin Anker for his tireless energy in coordinating 

the logistics' and volunteers that travelled from all over the 

state to assist us.  The support from other local governments 

was a real asset to this community and we thank you all. 

Thank you Lions  

Christmas surprise! Some of you may have received a 

letter by now in regards to the distribution of the  

remaining Lions funds, we wish to thank all 

the hard working Lions club members for 

your continued support to our community. 

WESTERN AUSTRALIA NATURAL DISASTER 
RELIEF AND RECOVERY ARRANGEMENTS 

(wandrra) 
 The Shire is continuing to receive enquiries about state 
and federal funding assistance for primary producers. 
As part of the State reforms, as a result of the Waroona 
Fires Ferguson enquiry, a new Office of Emergency Man-
agement (OEM) has been established and the recovery 
management functions have been moved into this de-
partment. 
To obtain more information on the natural disaster pri-
mary producer support arrangements; 
W  https://oem.wa.gov.au/funding/wandrra/primary-
producers P 6552 6250,  E WANDRRA@oem.wa.gov.au  

West Waroona Volunteers recently undertook re-
fresher training in radio procedures, burn over drills, 
responding to fires, call out procedures, safety and 
survival.  The Brigade would like to acknowledge and 
thank Steve Thomas from Preston Beach for bringing 
their 34 over for familiarisation and drills.  Steve is 
also the Shires Training Officer. 
Introduction to Bushfire Fire Fighting course and a 
structural course were also held at Preston Beach. 
The Shire is progressing support for all its Volunteer 
Bush Fire Brigades.  There is a need to have a fire 
station for West Waroona Brigade. 

Shire Hosts  

Reflections Tour 

The Shire is part of the South District 

Emergency Management Committee which has oversight 

in the Emergency Management arrangements for the 

district. 

The Office of Emergency Management SEMC organised 

for all the Local Governments in the region to tour the 

fire affected areas. They spoke with some property own-

ers who were affected. 

The Shire would like to acknowledge Sonia and Graham 

from Forest Edge, Fred from the Hills Community Group 

and Donna and Mike Walmsley who gave up their time to 

share their reflection and learnings from the fire and the 

different roles they played within the community. 

http://www.waroona.wa.gov.au/
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